
 
 
 

t:\documents\licboard\reports\2010\573-2010.doc(dcs) 

 
 
REPORT TO: LICENSING BOARD - 23RD SEPTEMBER 2010 
 
REPORT ON: BOTTLE MARKING SCHEME 
 
REPORT BY: CLERK TO THE LICENSING BOARD 
 
REPORT NO: 573-2010 
 
 
1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To advise the Members of the Board of a request from Dundee Licensing Forum to introduce 

a "Bottle Marking Scheme" in the Board's area in order to assist with tracing the sources of 
alcohol consumed by children and young persons and to seek the Board's approval to enter 
into discussions with relevant agencies to produce details as to how such a scheme can be 
implemented and to include the proposal in the Board's current policy consultation. 

 
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommended that the Board:- 
 
2.1 - supports in principle the adoption of a "Bottle Marking Scheme" in its area; 
 
2.2 - remits to the Clerk to enter into discussions with all relevant agencies to draw up a specific 

proposal for such a scheme, to investigate funding for this and to report back to the Board; 
and 

 
2.3 - seeks the views of the statutory consultees on the Board's 2011-2014 Statement of 

Licensing Policy on the inclusion of a "Bottle Marking Scheme" in the policy itself. 
 
3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
3.1 There are no financial implications arising directly as a result of the implementation of the 

recommendations of this report. However, there will be costs associated with the actual 
introduction of a "Bottle Marking Scheme", but these will not be known until a specific proposal 
has been formulated. A further report would be submitted to the Board detailing any such 
costs at that time. 

 
4.0 MAIN TEXT 
 
4.1 The Members of the Board will be all too familiar with the issue of under-age sales from off-

licence premises and the associated problems of crime and disorder. In this regard, Dundee 
Licensing Forum has requested the Board to consider the introduction of a "Bottle Marking 
Scheme" in Dundee, which would assist in the identification of premises selling alcohol to 
children and young persons. A copy of the Forum's request is attached at APPENDIX I to this 
report. 

 
4.2 The Forum's request to consider this proposal is inspired by a bottle marking scheme 

operated in the area of East Ayrshire Licensing Board which was introduced in 2007. This 
involved supplying off-sale licensees with ultra-violet marker pens and requesting them to 
inscribe certain brands of alcohol (including tonic wines, cider, alcopops and fizzy wines) with 
a four-digit code which would be unique to their premises. Thereafter, examination of any 
alcohol seized from children and young persons could potentially identify the premises which 
supplied it. Police Officers were issued with ultra-violet light key fobs to enable them to read 
the reference number on the bottles. Particular premises were identified to participate in a pilot 
scheme to assess its effectiveness. The scheme has been a success and is still in use today. 
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4.3 To introduce a similar scheme in Dundee would help to promote the five licensing objectives in 

the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005. It is also advisable that a pilot be introduced first to test its 
effectiveness as in East Ayrshire, targeted at areas where it is known that there are problems 
at the moment with children and young persons obtaining alcohol. Consideration could be 
given to including this in the on-going review of the Board's Statement of Licensing Policy for 
2011-2014 and it is suggested that the views of statutory consultees be sought in that regard. 
If the Board is happy to approve a scheme in principle, the Clerk will undertake discussions 
with relevant agencies such as Tayside Police and the Community Safety Partnership, who 
have already (through the Licensing Forum) indicated a willingness to assist the Board to 
establish a pilot scheme. Thereafter, a more detailed report can be submitted to the Board as 
regards implementation, including details as to how it might be funded. 

 
5.0 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 
5.1 This report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, Strategic 

Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk 
Management.  There are no major issues. 

 
6.0 CONSULTATIONS 
 
6.1 The Chief Executive, the Director of Finance, the Head of Environmental Health and Trading 

Standards, the DUNCAN Project Co-ordinator, the Chief Constable and Dundee Licensing 
Forum have been consulted in the preparation of this report. 

 
7.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
7.1 None. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Patricia McIlquham 
Clerk to the Licensing Board 
 
 
Date: 13th September 2010 
 








